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FORISE INTERNATIONAL LIMITED 
(Company Registration No. 200804077W) 
(Incorporated in Singapore) 
 
 
PROFIT GUIDANCE FOR HALF YEAR ENDED 30 JUNE 2025 
 

The Board of Directors (the “Board”) of Forise International Limited (the “Company”, and together with 
its subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to announce that, following a preliminary review of the Group’s 
unaudited financial results, the Group is expected to report a net loss for the half year ended 30 June 
2025 (“HY2025”), mainly due to the following: 
 

1. The Group is currently preparing for its proposed strategic business diversification, which 
remains subject to shareholders’ approval at the forthcoming extraordinary general meeting on 
13 August 2025. The diversification plan includes expansion into developing and implementing 
automation solutions, and integrated import and export trading, including the sourcing, 
procurement and delivery of systems and hardware components. The new business is intended 
to span various industries, including but not limited to the dipped latex products industry, the 
agriculture industry, the palm oil industry and the automotive industry. As shareholders’ 
approval is still pending, the Group has not yet derived meaningful revenue contributions from 
these new business segments. Nonetheless, the Group incurred professional and preparatory 
expenses in HY2025 to support initial planning, regulatory compliance, and market readiness 
activities in anticipation of the proposed business expansion. 

 
2. Continuous engagement of professional services, including legal, financial, tax and valuation 

expertise, was undertaken to support the Group’s ongoing strategic investment initiatives and 
to comply with associated regulatory requirements. This has led to increased professional 
expenses for the Company. 

 
The Company is still in the process of finalising the financial results of the Group for HY2025. Further 
details of the Group’s financial performance will be disclosed when the unaudited financial results of 
the Group for HY2025 are announced on or before 14 August 2025. 
 
In the meantime, the Board wishes to advise shareholders of the Company and investors to exercise 
caution when dealing in the shares of the Company. If in doubt as to the action they should take, 
shareholders and investors should consult their stockbrokers, bank managers, solicitors or other 
professional advisers. 
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